
 
 
 
 
 
  

Please support our Business Members 

 
Aria Printing & Shipping, Ken Aria 
Atnip Company Interior Design, Jerry Atnip 
Berge-Pappas-Smith Chapel of the Angels, Dan Kevin, 
Ian & Sam Smith  
Coldwell Banker, Elaine Arnt 
Coldwell Banker, Lisa Blaylock 
Collective Discovery Website Services, Lisa Stambaugh 
Jan's Art Studios, Janice Schafir 
Keller Williams Realty, Pat Cote 
Mission Coffee Roasting Company, Gael Stewart  
Mission Veterinary Center-Robert Tisdale 
Mission's Mane Attraction Hair Design, Joe & 
Fernanda Cambra 
Tavares Realty, Jim & Valerie Tavares 
What's Happening's Tri-City Voice Newspaper, 
William & Sharon Marshak 
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Mailing Address, PO Box 3073 Fremont, CA 94539-0307           
Website, www.olivehydeartguild.org 
Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 123 Washington Blvd, Fremont, CA 94539 
Gallery Curator – Sana Chiang, olivehydecurator@fremont.gov 510.791.4357 
Recreation Supervisor – Gloria Kim, gkim@fremont.gov 510.791.4324 
Recreation Superintendent – Irene Jordahl, ijordahl@fremont.gov 510.494.4322 
Hours – Thursday to Sunday, 12-5 P.M. Gallery Phone 510.791.4357 

 

 
SPONSORS FOR OLIVE HYDE ART GUILD 

2021-2022 COMMUNITY VISUAL ARTS PROGRAMS 
Fremont Bank Foundation 

The Anderson Family Foundation 
Mahuron Family Fund 

Kalyanpur Family Giving Fund 
Tri-City Voice Newspaper 

 

Jan's Art Studios 
Since 1996! 

Consultations in creativity available to 
students of all ages from 5-99 

 
Janice Schafir 

38215 Fremont Blvd., Fremont, 94536 
791-9290 (c) 510-409-2836 

jschafir@sbcglobal.net 
 

www.jansartstudios.com 
 

OHAG Members Juried Show Awards 

Best of Show:  Sunset Vessel – Artist Susan Longini 

 

2nd Place:  Seadragon – Artist Janice Schafir 

 

3rd Place:  Queens Gambit – Artist Peter Langenbach 

 

Merit  Awards – 3  

Martin’s Beach – Artist Scott Capen 

Mug Shot – Artist Farshid Namei 

Canyonlands – Artist Mitchell Neto 

 

People’s Choice Award :  Spasm Geyser – Artist Norma 

Robinson 

 

Congratulations to the winning artists!!! 

Visit the Olive Hyde Art Gallery to see these award 

winning artworks and the entire Members Juried Show! 

Open Thurs-Sunday 12 Noon – 5:00pm through Oct 3. 
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The first installment of the Olive Hyde Art Guild History Project is live!  

We hope the Olive Hyde Art Guild members and visitors to the website enjoy the insightful interviews, 

reminiscences and profiles of current and former presidents and esteemed members, Judy Anglin, Gail 

Blalock, and Joan Logan! A second and final installment of the history project will be made available later 

in the year.  

History Project Writing by Radhika Sharma 

Cover Design by Lisa Stambaugh 

Olive Hyde Interviews 

A brief Q and A with Radhika Sharma about the Olive Hyde Art Guild 

History Project! 

Q: How did the Art Guild decide to work on the History Project? 

A: It is a wonderful story! I had been mulling the idea of creating a brief 

document that might encapsulate the history of the Art Guild and how it 

has evolved over the years and become a center of connection and art for 

the local community. Upon sharing my thoughts with the board, I was 

absolutely floored with the outpouring of support and suggestions for the 

project. It was soon approved, and several current and former members 

contributed their time and insights to the project. 

 

Q: What was working on the project like?  

A: It is a delightful project and working on it emphasized and underscored the importance of community 

in creating and keeping alive this legacy of art and community engagement in art. 

Q: Any thoughts on the project that you would like to share with the Olive Hyde Art Guild members? 

A: We welcome thoughts and inputs from all members for the History Project and would like it to be a 
document that speaks to all members and their interests. Thank you! 
 
 

Here’s something new…   each month one of the “OHAG Jobs” will be in 

the spotlight with a few words from the position holder.  Thanks to Lorrie 

Wong for being the first! 

 

“My OHAG Job” – By Membership Chair, Lorrie Wong 

I’ve enjoyed being the Guild’s membership chairperson since 2015.   My 
tasks are specific and remain constant from year to year. Knowing that 
June through August are my busiest months helps me to plan around 
it.  The rest of year is simply maintenance. I enjoy organizing information, 
maintaining records and relying on my trusty computer to help me.  Yes, I 
am a happy paper pusher.  It fits my personality and lifestyle.  But at the 
end of the day, I have the satisfaction of knowing that my work with the 
Guild is important and appreciated.  

                                                           Lorrie Wong 

 

Members Juried Show 
2021 

 

 

 

 

https://secureservercdn.net/45.40.150.47/e33.657.myftpupload.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/OHAG-FINAL-Olive-Hyde-Art-Guild-Interviews-2021-07-13-21.pdf


  
      President’s Message  
 

 

      Board Highlights 

 Great turnout for the reception. Honored to have Mayor 
Lily Mei and Irene Jordahl join. Excellent exhibit with a 
fresh new look. Reception very well executed with 
wonderful ambience, lighting, food, music and wine. 
Covid protocols followed diligently. Special shout out to 
Sana Chiang and Gloria Kim, Lauren Shaver and Karen 
Dobmeier for playing their parts flawlessly. 

 The lights have been donated by the Guild to the City of 
Fremont. 

 Show will be online till Oct 3rd and have had almost 500 
hits so far. 4 sales closed already and one in the 
pipeline.  

 Discussions for Programs/Field Trips still happening. A 
survey will be sent out to the members to get a feel for 
what the members are looking for. 

 Ways and Means will meet and try to land on a date for 
the Calendar 2022 Holiday Show. Tricky business with 
the Covid uncertainty all around. City also has not 
finalized the 2021-2022 exhibition dates. Other ideas 
floating for a possibly online fundraiser. 

 Around 170 members have renewed.  

 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

OHAG Treasurer’s Report - July 2021 
CASH PER BANK     $50,690.63  

INCOME  JULY  $2,915.00  

EXPENSES JULY  $7,730.80  

CASH PER BANK  7/31/21 $45,874.83  

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS        $1,100  

CD + INTEREST  $10,523.67  

PAYPAL ACCOUNT   

TOTAL ASSETS 7/31/21                                  $55,298.50  
 

 

 

Officers       

President – Judy Anglin 

Vice-President – Manveen Kalyanpur 

Secretary – Radhika Sharma 

Treasurer – Nancy Ruskin 

                                 

Board of Directors 

Programs – Elaina Habel & Janet Quilici 

Publicity – Seema Gupta 

Ways & Means – Gail Blalock, Joan Bobrink 
& Kate Mills 

Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver 

Membership – Lorrice Wong 

Business Membership – Pat Finn 

 

 

 

 

Late Summer Greetings to All!  Whether you are a new member or a 

returning member I want to say thanks for choosing to be a part of 

Olive Hyde Art Guild.   As your new President I am thrilled to be 

working alongside a “full” Board – all positions filled with a remarkable 

slate of Officers & Chairpersons whose contributions will propel the 

Guild in continuing good works in the visual arts community and in 

supporting the Olive Hyde Art Gallery.  

 

Gail Blalock, after serving as President for 2 years, continues on the 

OHAG Board with Ways & Means along with Joan Bobrink and Kate 

Mills. YAY!   Gail’s experience and leadership background will bring a lot 

to the table in planning a 2022 Holiday Show and other events. 

 

Most exciting was the grand opening of the Olive Hyde Art Gallery with 

the public reception for OHAG’s Members Juried Show.  Under the still 

covid circumstances I want to recognize and thank Hospitality Chair 

Lauren Shaver for her excellent handling of the protocol and the 

additional layer of responsibility.  Also, a special thanks to Karen 

Dobmeier for her work on securing and installing the new courtyard 

lighting system which received compliments galore!  

 

That’s all for now!  I look forward to serving as OHAG President this 

year and I’m happy to receive any of your questions, concerns or 

suggestions.   jang95@aol.com  

 

Judy Anglin, Guild President  

   

 

 

 

 

Treasury report reflects checks written last fiscal year 

that cleared in July.  Actual expenses in July were $1433.54.   
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Read the newsletter online at http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html  

Send an email to newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org to join OHAGNEWS email list   

Newsletter articles, information and submissions can also be sent to karend@cyberelite.com 

  
 

 

PO Box 3073  
Fremont, CA 94539-0307           

ALAMEDA COUNTY ARTS COMMISSION  
PUBLIC ART – CALL FOR ARTISTS  

 

Alameda County Artist Registry 
 

Application Deadline: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 (10:59pm Pacific Time) 
The Alameda County Arts Commission invites visual artists to submit an application to 
the new Alameda County Artist Registry, a prequalified list of artists that will be used 
for upcoming public art opportunities managed by the Alameda County Arts 
Commission.  
 
View the complete Call for Artists at: https://bit.ly/ArtistRegistryCall 
Applications for the Artist Registry must be submitted online 
at:  https://bit.ly/ACCAFElink 
 

QUESTIONS & CONTACT INFORMATION (510) 208-9646 
or artscommission@acgov.org 

 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html
mailto:newsletter@
mailto:karend@cyberelite.com
https://bit.ly/ArtistRegistryCall
https://bit.ly/ACCAFElink
mailto:artscommission@acgov.org

